
Road Impacts  

Construction impacts going into the Fall semester are as follows. 

•Gilbert Road OPEN from Mansfield Road to Whitney Road Extension. This 
closure will stay in place through the Summer 2024 

•Mansfield Road will be OPEN from Coventry Road to Whitney Road. This 
closure will be from June 10, 2024 to August 2024. 

•Whitney Road Ext will return to one way from Gilbert to Whitney Road.  

Road closures and detours will be clearly signed and communicated to the University 
and the public to minimize confusion. Please refer to the Campus Construction Map for 
more information on Road closures and impacts 

 

Parking Impacts 

Parking impacts to Lot R and Lot S will continue as noted below.  

•Lot R will have a short term closure August 5th to allow for final paving and line 
striping will take place on August 12th.  

•Lot S will continue to have parking impacts through the duration of the project. 
2/3rds of the lot will open in the middle of August.  

UPDC is working closely with the contractors to minimize the impacts to 
permit holders to the greatest extent possible. All contractors associated 

with this project have been asked to park at Depot Campus or within the construction 
fence. 

 

Pedestrian Circulation Impacts 

Impacts to pedestrian traffic continue around the construction site and 

limited impacts around Gilbert Road. Refer to attached map showing 

pedestrian detours. Sidewalk closures and detours will be clearly 

signed and communicated to the University and the public to minimize 

confusion and create safe passage Please refer to the Campus 

Construction Map for more information on pedestrian impacts 

 

 

Noise and Working Times 

Core working hours for the Fall Semester will be Monday to Friday 

from 8:00 am to 5:00 pm. There may be situations when work may 

happen outside of these hours with appropriate notification.  

At this time there are no known shutdowns planned. 

At this time the project is also encountering a large amount of rock that 

requires rock hammering. This work will only take place when needed.  

Any Questions or Concerns please reach out to: 

   Ian Dann 

   Senior Project Manager 

   Ian.dann@uconn.edu 

   (860) 634-4280 

SOUTH CAMPUS INFRASTRUCTURE  

A monthly update on the local impacts of the SCI project 

VOL. 2, ISSUE 6 07/25/2024 

Construction Update 

Summer construction is coming to an 

end which will return many areas 

back to campus use. This includes, 

Mansfield Road, Gilbert Road, Whit-

ney Road Ext, Maple Lane, Coventry 

Road and Lot R. Final paving is 

scheduled to take place the week of 

August 5th with Gilbert Road opening 

on August 15th.    

The geothermal well fields are ongo-

ing and are close to being done with 

all drilling with piping remaining. The 

foundation for the building addition is 

complete allowing for following phas-

es of work to start. Utility work contin-

ues around the building. Portions of Lot S will reopen that will allow for 2/3rd of the parking lot to 

be used by the campus.  

https://www.google.com/maps/d/u/0/viewer?mid=1LyngNMmomBclN6vPBdt9Ic-qoySHMRRd&ll=41.80648677702545%2C-72.24995326736155&z=15
https://www.google.com/maps/d/u/0/viewer?mid=1LyngNMmomBclN6vPBdt9Ic-qoySHMRRd&ll=41.80648677702545%2C-72.24995326736155&z=15
https://www.google.com/maps/d/u/0/viewer?mid=1LyngNMmomBclN6vPBdt9Ic-qoySHMRRd&ll=41.80648677702545%2C-72.24995326736155&z=15



